
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

JANUARY 4, 2018 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 6:58 p.m.  Roll call:  Kent DeGoey, Steve 
Thomassen, Cathi Fouts, and Chris Norman present.  Absent:  Cindy Humke.  Fouts moved and was 
seconded by DeGoey to approve the agenda.  Motion carried 4-0. 

Guests:  None     

New Business: 

a. DeGoey moved and was seconded by Fouts to approve the Employment Agreement 
between the City of Lambs Grove and Caldwell, Brierly, Chalupa & Nuzum, PLLC.  Motion 
carried 4-0.   

b. Machin will provide a rough draft of the FY 2019 budget at the next meeting. 

Consent Agenda: 

Fouts moved and was seconded by Thomassen to approve all the items on the consent agenda including 
the minutes from the December 7, 2017 meeting, list of bills, and reconciliation report for December.  
Motion carried 4-0.     

   

JCARL Participation Fee $21.25 

News Printing Company Publications $55.63 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Jasper County Treasurer Election $1,409.22 

Iowa One Call Locates $1.80 

Christina Machin Salary $392.64 

Chris Norman Reimburse for Light $28.88 

Card Services Postage $49.00 

IPERS Retirement $163.15 

Machin Lawn Works Snow Removal $2,100.00 

Alliant Energy Utilities $355.52 

Alliant Energy Utilities $23.34 



 

 

Total January Bills  $5,270.43 

  

General Fund $1,545.75 

Charges for Fee $2,506.41 

Local Option Sales Tax $964.56 

Emergency $37.41 

Road Use Fund $1,528.91 

Debt Service $368.81 

Total December 
Revenue 

$6,951.85 

  

General Fund $2,302.05 

Charges for Fee $1,140.00 

Local Option Sales Tax $17,690.00 

Road Use Fund $13,996.95 

Debt Service $2,220.00 

Total December 
Expense 

$37,349.00 

  

Mayor:  Edwards reported that he attended the most recent Assessor’s Meeting in which they hired a 
new County Assessor.  He was unable to attend the most recent Emergency Management meeting, but 
reviewed the notes with the Council. 

Streets:  Thomassen reported that there had been no complaints with snow removal.    

Sewers:  No report 

Parks:  No report   

Tree Steward:  No report regarding trees, but Fouts did report that she chaired the meeting to hire the 
new County Assessor and the County Assessor budget meeting will be held in January. 

Storm Sewers:  No report     

City Clerk:  No report   

Enforcement Officer:  No report 



 

 

Old Business:  None 

Fouts moved and was seconded by DeGoey to adjourn the meeting at 7:38 p.m.  Motion carried 4-0. 

Next City Council meeting to be held February 1, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor 

Patrick Edwards 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


